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6 March 2024 

Dear 

Re: Official Information Act Request: Questions regarding EV Charger projects  

Thank you for your email on Wednesday 14 February in which you requested information under the 
Official Information Act 1982. You requested information on the progress of five projects, EECA’s oversight 
of funding, and if we publish any monitoring reports.  

EECA’s responses to your questions can be found in Appendix One, attached to this letter.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602.  

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests where 
possible. Our response to your request will be published shortly at https://www.eeca.govt.nz/about/news-
and-corporate/official-information/ with your personal information removed.  

Yours sincerely 

 
Murray Bell  
Group Manager of Strategy, Insights and Regulations  
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5. The LEVCF in Round 7 allocated $265,858 to the Warehouse Group to install 1 x 50kW Rapid
Charge DC. EV charging station in 8 locations - one of those locations being South Dunedin.
There is no evidence that this South Dunedin project has been completed. What progress is
being made with this project, if any?

This project ended up installing 25kW chargers instead of 50kW chargers at each of the eight sites. The 
committed funding for this project was subsequently reduced from $265,858 to $157,489.57 from EECA. 
The chargers were installed in 2021. 

6. What oversight does EECA maintain over the allocation of what are presumably public funds
to the organisations who have applied and been granted/allocated such funds?

Each project has detailed project milestones from commencement to completion. Funding is made 
available, as the terms of each milestone are completed, upon provision of appropriate evidence of 
completion.  

EECA allocates a Relationship Manager to each funding agreement. The Relationship Manager maintains 
regular contact with the funding recipient and receives regular progress reporting for each project.  

7. Finally, does the EECA publish any monitoring reports regarding the progress of projects
allocated funds in the LEVCF and the LETF?

No, EECA does not publish any monitoring reports regarding progress of projects allocated funds under 
LEVCF and LETF.  

However, our website has published:  

• Summary of approved LETF and LEVCF projects: Co-funded transport projects | EECA
• Articles/case studies about some projects supported through the LETF: About the Low Emission 

Transport Fund | EECA

It is also an EECA requirement that public charger projects funded through the LETF record their chargers 
in EV Roam. Waka Kotahi New Zealand Transport Agency’s EV Roam public EV charging database collects 
real-time information from all safe and monitored public charge points around New Zealand, and freely 
distributes it through various apps and websites. EV Roam can be accessed via 
https://www.journeys.nzta.govt.nz/ev-chargers.   




